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FISCAL NOTE, 85TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION
 

April 17, 2017

TO: Honorable John Whitmire, Chair, Senate Committee on Criminal Justice
 
FROM: Ursula Parks, Director, Legislative Budget Board
 
IN RE: SB2176 by Hughes (Relating to the placement of certain substances in Penalty Groups 1

and 3 of the Texas Controlled Substances Act for the purposes of prosecution of criminal
offenses involving those substances.), Committee Report 1st House, Substituted

No significant fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to add the substances known as phenazepam, U-
47700, and AH-7921 to Penalty Group 1 and carisoprodol, etizolam, and tramadol to Penalty
Group 3 classifications. It is assumed any costs associated with enforcing the provisions of the bill
could be absorbed within existing resources. It is further assumed the provisions of the bill
addressing felony sanctions for criminal offenses would not result in a significant impact on state
correctional agencies. 

The bill would take effect September 1, 2017.

Local Government Impact

No significant fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.

Source Agencies: 212 Office of Court Administration, Texas Judicial Council, 405
Department of Public Safety, 696 Department of Criminal Justice
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